STATE OF MAINE
MAINE LABOR RELATIONS BOARD
90 STATE HOUSE STATION
AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333-0054
(207) 287-2015
WWW.MAINE.GOV/MLRB

Janet T. Mills
GOVERNOR

NOTICE OF HEARING

On May 23, 2024, at 9:00 a.m., a Hearing Examiner for the Maine Labor Relations Board will
conduct a hearing involving the International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers
and Town of Winthrop. The purpose of the hearing is to address the Town’s objections to a
majority sign-up petition filed by IAMAW involving certain supervisory Town employees. In
particular:

e Whether the Town Clerk, Code Enforcement Officer, Finance Director, and Town
Planner are department heads ineligible for bargaining unit inclusion as provided in 26
MRSA 8 962(6)(D);

e Whether the Finance Director, Assistant EMS Director, and Police Lieutenant are
confidential employees ineligible for bargaining unit inclusion as provided in 26 MRSA §
962(6)(C);

e And, whether the employees at issue in the petition share a sufficient community of
interest.

The hearing will be conducted at the following location:
Maine Labor Relations Board

19 Elkins Lane, Second Floor
Augusta Maine
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